Testimony for CS HB 10

My name is Marty McGee and I am the Assessor for the Municipality of Anchorage, located at 632 W. 6th Avenue Suite 320, Anchorage, AK.  As the Municipal Assessor it is my duty to interpret and comply with Alaska property tax statutes.  

I have previously supplied comments regarding Section 3 of CSHB 10.  I understand there will be an amendment offered that will clear up confusion that was raised in regards to any private, third party interest (leasehold interest) that may be present on property owned by a private nonprofit university.

Typically, assessors do not assess a separate a leasehold interest on private property. The entire property is assessed to the property owner, so this legislation is a change from the current assessment of this type of arrangement.  This legislation puts all nonprofit university property, state and privately owned, on the same level of taxation in regards to any private, non-educational use of property by other taxable entities, by assessing and taxing the lessee, not the property owner for the non-exempt use.

I have reviewed the proposed amendment and believe that it will clear up the confusion of how to treat those third party interests.  It now reads very similar to the exemption in AS 29.45.030 that attaches to the University of Alaska property where there may be third party interest. 

I would support the adoption of this amendment.
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